Draft Resolution: - Role, functions and modalities for United Nations Environment Programme  implementation of the SAMOA Pathway as a means of facilitating achievement of the SDGs.

Mr. President 
Samoa congratulates  you on your election as President of UNEA 2.  We also extend our gratitude for the warm hospitality of the Government and people of Kenya.  As well the UNEP for the opportunity to be here on the occasion of the Second UNEA.
Like many of you here today, we have travelled a considerable distance to be here and we continue to traverse great distances to ensure the voice of our People and our Communities are heard, our issues addressed and because we want to be part of the global solution for a greener and healthier people and planet.  

Mr. President,
Samoa sponsored the DRAFT RESOLUTION on the SAMOA Pathway as a means to achieve the Sustainable Development Goals, because as the host and Chair of the 3rd SIDS Conference, we are fully committed to ensuring that the SAMOA Pathway is implemented through integration into the work of UN bodies and agencies such as UNEP.  We acknowledge the support of member states through constructive feedback and dialogue particularly during the OECPR in February of this year AS reflected in the extent of the agreement reached during the OECPR negotiations.

The Resolution highlights the interconnectedness between the SAMOA Pathway and the SDGs. As small countries with limited resources and capacities compounded by our vulnerability to impacts of Climate Change we have no choice but to be smart and innovative in the way we do things.   
Finally Mr. President

Samoa stands ready to engage with all member states to agree on the final text of this draft resolution.  We hope through the continued good will and spirit of collaboration among member states that we will reach an agreement here at UNEA-2.    

Thank You  

